           Office of 

P. DeLacy, Alderman

      860 Capouse Ave.


Scranton, Pa., July 15, 1910


Gen Josh L. Chaimberlain*


My Dear Old Commander

I an famley for a long time have been ancious to know how your are getting along and how you are standing your age and if your health is fairley good.  I have always considered you a most remarkable man that you have retain your rigor and mental capacity so well and so long considering all the suffering you had from your terrible wounds received in defence of your Country and Flag.  I hope you may be spaired at least 100 years, is this heart felt wish of your old boys of this 143 Regt.

Now General you promised to send me a couple of the copys of your address on 5 Forks lees surrender.  I never got it.  We have erected a monument to Gen Sheridan on the Court House Square.  It was dedicated July 4th.  Will send you paper.  Now my Dear General let me hear from you again.  I do hope we may be spaired to meet again on Easter if not with God’s Blessings we will meet upon the other shore and rest in the shade across the great river.  With love and best wishes from myself and family 






As Ever Truly yours,






P DeLacy 






Pres 143 Penn Regt






Asst and Past Dept






Commander Dept of Penn GAR

*This letter contains the original spelling of the author
